

June 2, 2022

City Council Ian Abreu and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Council President Abreu and Honorable Members of the City Council:

I am submitting for your approval an ORDER that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Department of Resilience and Environmental Stewardship, known as the NEW BEDFORD ENERGY NOW REVOLVING FUND, whose revenues collected and amount limited to be spent estimated at \$5,000 is hereby authorized for FISCAL YEAR 2023.

Sincerely.

Mayor



CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

CITY COUNCIL

June 9, 2022

ORDERED, that in accordance with MGL Chapter 44, Section 53E ½, the revolving fund under the control of the Department of Resilience and Environmental Stewardship, known as the NEW BEDFORD ENERGY NOW REVOLVING FUND, whose revenues collected and amount limited to be spent estimated at \$5,000 is hereby authorized for FISCAL YEAR 2023.



City of New Bedford Conservation Commission • Department of Environmental Stewardship

133 William Street · Room 304 · New Bedford, Massachusetts 02740 Telephone: (508) 991.6188

Conservation • Environmental Stewardship • Resilience

JON MITCHELL

April 26, 2022

City Council President Ian Abreu and Honorable Members of the City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Subject: New Bedford Energy Now Revolving Loan Fund projected FY22 Revenue and FY23 Expenditures

Dear President Ian Abreu and Honorable Members of the City Council:

New Bedford Energy Now is a residential program that has been on hold since the elimination of the Assistant Energy Project Manager position. As such, we do not anticipate revenue to the corresponding Fund 1251 in FY22, nor do we foresee substantial expenditures from the fund in FY23. There may be a small expenditure of \$5,000 or less in FY23 for limited residential outreach if capacity allows.

Should you have questions or require further information from me regarding this issue, please contact me directly at 508-979-1487.

Sincerel

Michele Paul, LSP

Director, Resilience and Environmental Stewardship, City of New Bedford

